Summary of Epilepsy Consortium Meeting held on 4 July 2018 
at the William Quarrier Scottish Epilepsy Centre
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1. Welcome, introduction and apologies
Sam welcomed everyone to the meeting and advised that the group would be joined later in the meeting by Gregory Hill-O’Connor, Our Voice Coordinator, Health & Social Care Alliance Scotland.  Apologies were read out.  
2.
Minutes of meeting held on 11 April 2018
The minutes were reviewed and agreed as accurate.
3.
Matters arising
These are covered in the agenda.
4.         Financial Report
            Income and Expenditure for period along with the Aged Debt report were circulated to the group.


Sam advised that funds had increased during the last 3 months due to member organisations paying their annual fees.
5.
Parliamentary and Party Presentation

Anissa reported on recent events.
Kenneth Gibson (Cunninghame North SNP MSP) lodged a motion on 06/04/2018 with regards to improving the mental health and wellbeing of children and young people with epilepsy in Scotland which gained CPG support.  Highlight needs to roll out psychosocial intervention.  Motion obtained 30 MSP signatures however was not selected for debate.  Kenneth Gibson’s office believed the motion to be strong and were disappointed when not selected.

It was suggested to ask MSPs to consider a mental health meeting to be taken forward.  AT has written a brief for MSPs including issues such as research on epilepsy, children and CAMHS.  Look through paediatric network to roll out.  This should be colour coded to level of difficulty and tailored for self-management and school intervention.  Should consider extra psychology resource on severe children in neurology and epilepsy.  Look to increase psychology services across tertiary centres.  Consultant time is needed to oversee this at present with specialist nurses.  Also looking at overhauling CAMHS just now.  There has been a reshuffle in the government cabinet of late.  Claire Haughey MSP in Mental Health has signed the motion.  Parliament is in recess at the moment and will be back at the start of September.  Liam Doris, Kirsten Verity, Kenneth Gibson and Anissa Tonberg have been working together and will provide the ministerial team with a brief prior to the meeting. 
Pregnancy – recent change to Sodium Valproate materials have been distributed.  AT approached the CPG to create a working party around this.  At approached Chief Medical Officer to review issues that working group are currently looking at.  
CPG Meeting – next meeting will be held either on 20th or 27th September subject to ministerial availability and may be a joint meeting with MS Society.  This meeting must be held by 5th October.  Beneficial if all organisations could consider good questions to ask.
Action: All to advise AT with relevant questions to propose

Looking at increasing to 4 CPG meetings per year.  Cannabinoid and pregnancy both busy meetings.  Considering 1 joint CPG and 3 on own.  

Hoping to get a stand for meeting in January 2019.  Kenneth Gibson has agreed to sponsor PIP and benefits.  Applications looked at in September but need to be submitted by end of August.  Also require to look at 3 people for security clearance.  

Action: All to consider topics over the next few months and advise SW/AT.
It was discussed that January’s meeting could be about PIP and benefits and to have a joint L&D meeting.

6.
SEC – a nationally designated service




Neither GG nor LJ were available to attend the meeting and therefore this update will be discussed at the next meeting.
7.
5th Anniversary/ECS Conference
A sub-group meeting was held in June whereby it was agreed that the ECS conference should be titled “Epilepsy Consortium Scotland Learning & Development Event.”  The event will be held at the Scottish Epilepsy Centre on Wednesday 14th November from 10am until 3pm.  
8.
Feedback re increase profile of ECS
SW updated the group that he had contacted 7 organisations in Scotland with epilepsy interest, describing the benefits of the ECS.  
9.
Website
JT spoke to the group and provided an update. Aforementioned Dropbox is corrupt and to be fixed by JT.

Hits have tailed off since the last meeting.  The notes from the last CPG and summarised minutes from last meeting have been published online and 52 people viewed these.  There has been a spike in activity in the two weeks following the CPG with over 500 hits.   

10.
General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR)
In May 2018, the European Union introduced the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) that requires us to adhere to new compliance behaviours and fundamentally change both how we operate and engage with people.  Under GDPR

all personal data that is held is considered to be the property of each individual. With this comes a whole new set of individual rights.  Everyone will have control over how, when and where their personal data can be used and are therefore entitled to not only see their data that is being stored but also know exactly how it is being used and for what purpose.

11.
Updates 
1. Neurological Alliance of Scotland
The Alliance had been asked by the government to host engagement events.  The plan was to host four consultation events in various locations to engage with the ongoing work of the government’s National Action Plan for Neurology.  Neurological Alliance facilitated this and these were held in Glasgow, Edinburgh and Aberdeen in June.

2. National Advisory Committee for Neurological Conditions (NACNC)

Currently collating data to better understand the population involved with these conditions. Currently estimating between 20-60k people in Scotland have epilepsy.  Sub groups have been frozen.  Neurological action is primary focus. Looking to who is carrying out services through

3. Activities of member organisations/sharing intel - N/A
13.
Development regarding the Neurological Action Plan
Gregory Hill-O’Connor, Our Voice Co-ordinator for Health and Social Care Alliance Scotland attended towards the end of the meeting as a guest speaker.  Gregory spoke about the work that they have undertaken over the last six months and the outcomes.  
14.
Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 17 October 2018 @ 10.30am. Venue at Scottish Epilepsy Centre.
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